WFP/EB.1/2009/6-D/1 Report of the External Auditor on Preparedness for IPSAS and WINGS II
Considerable progress has been made in the transition on the accounting and financial reporting in compliance with the new accounting standards. Smooth transition will be aided by improvements, not only in the presentation aspects of financial reporting but also in the business procedures, organizational financial management culture. There is scepticism on whether WFP can reach full compliance with the international accounting standards for the 2008 period; full compliance will require majors efforts. Positive and commendable efforts have however been made towards compliance with IPSAS requirements. (para 1-5)

Preparedness for IPSAS

WFP secretariat has been highly proactive in embracing the many procedural and system changes necessary to implement IPSAS. Secretariat will include a foreword in the nine month accounts to assist the reader in interpreting the accounts. While in-kind contributions will be valued and included in the income statement, it is proposed that anticipated contributions should also be included, which has not been the case previously. The nine month accounts do not declare the value of long term liabilities, as required in IPSAS. Accounts should also reflect expenditure related to donations for a clear understanding of WFP’s financial position. Secretariat is urged to get guidance from the IPSAS checklist to ensure compliance. (para 15-18)
On the figures in accounts, it is suggested that all stock and commodities transactions should be included in the accounts and all expenditure incurred should be included in the financial accounts. The systems for identifying in-kind income are not operating sufficiently reliably and need to be improved. (para 19-21)
WINGS II computer system

WFP should develop a system of tracking the benefits of the WINGS II project to demonstrate that this was money well spent. (para 32)
Progress in Implementation

The recent progress report (May 2008) requested approval to increase the budget to

US$ 56.5 million, with implementation to be achieved from 1 April 2009. Delays have been attributed to (i) underestimation of the complexities (ii) delays in developing software (iii) complexities in testing the system; which have all led to rescheduling implementation. Furthermore, the office of internal audit have concluded that the risk management, control and governance of the operational context of WINGS would not comply with WFP rules and regulations. (para 33 - 36)
Delay in implementation will result in increased cost and has adversely affected the deliverables of the organization. In order to simplify the project implementation, the scope of the project was changed, which has resulted in management lacking real-time information on the quantity and value of inventory. While the merits of narrowing the scope still remain valid, the original vision of a fully integrated system remains valid. (para 38 -46)
